
October 30, 2020 

Dear Church Body, 

We, as a search team, would like to update you and keep you informed on 
this journey that God has called us to - that of searching out the man for 
our next worship pastor. We have had several serious candidates, multiple 
interviews, hours of meetings and precious time together in prayer. We 
believe God is at work and doing things among the body of CCBC, among 
our team as a whole and in our lives individually. We see that, and THAT 
grows our faith. At this point in the process, our search has not yielded a 
final candidate...so we press on. We do not know what God is doing or how 
He is weaving this all together, but we know and believe He is and we are 
encouraged by that! We truly covet your prayers for us as a team, for us 
individually and for the candidates that God brings our way. Pray for 
continued unity among our team. God has certainly been more than good 
and gracious to us by giving us perseverance, gentleness with one another 
and a likemindedness and love that only comes from Him. We are truly 
blessed. 

“So we fix our eyes not on what is seen, but on what is unseen, since what 
is seen is temporary, but what is unseen is eternal.” 2 Corinthians 4:18 

In His Service,  
Judi Renfro, Candra Gluckner, Julie Adolph, Tom Jolley,  
Shawn Williams, Don Markham and Jake Simko


